

Демонстрация вступительного теста
по английскому языку 5 класс 2 тур

PART 1. LISTENING

TASK 1. Listen to the recording. Are these sentences TRUE (A), FALSE (B) or NOT STATED (C)? Choose A, B or C.

1. Renaldo is Spanish.

A True B False C Not Stated

2. Renaldo has two sisters and a brother.

A True B False C Not Stated

3. Renaldo's sisters have a computer in their bedroom.

A True B False C Not Stated

4. Renaldo has two posters of his favourite actors in his bedroom.

A True B False C Not Stated

5. There are model airplanes in Renaldo's bedroom.

A True B False C Not Stated

TASK 2. Listen again and answer the questions. Choose A, B or C.

6. Where does Renaldo live?

- A In a house.
- B In a villa.
- C In an apartment.

7. Who has a big bedroom?

- A Renaldo.
- B The boy's sisters.
- C Renaldo's parents.

8. What is Renaldo's favourite game?

- A Volleyball.
- B Football.
- C Basketball.

9. What are the colours of Renaldo's favourite team?

- A Green and white.
- B Green and yellow.
- C Green and black.

10. How many model airplanes does Renaldo's friend have?

- A 12.
- B 10.
- C 20.

PART 2. READING

Read the text and do TASK 3, 4.

Mrs White was a very good gardener. She had a beautiful garden in front of her house. It was the best garden in her street because she watered the flowers every day and looked after them carefully. But of all the flowers in her garden she loved roses best.

This story happened on a hot summer day. Mrs White was at home. She had a cup of tea in her living-room. Suddenly somebody knocked on the door. When she opened the door, she could see a small boy of nine or ten years old with a lot of roses in his arms. The flowers were red, pink, yellow and white and looked very nice. 'Hello,' said the boy and smiled cheerfully. "Hello", answered Mrs White and looked at the boy in surprise. 'I am selling roses. Would you like any, madam?' asked the boy and pointed to the flowers in his arms. 'No, thank you, dear,' said Mrs White and turned to go away. But the boy continued, 'They are quite cheap, madam, I will give you the bunch for fifty pence.' 'No,' said Mrs White and then added, 'I never buy flowers.' The boy didn't go away but said again, 'They are very fresh and beautiful and they smell good.' Mrs White got bored with the boy and said, 'Dear, I have my own roses in my own garden, and every time I want fresh flowers, I can cut them in the garden without any money.' 'No,' said the boy, 'You don't have roses in your garden any more. I cut them all this morning.' And with these words he rushed away from Mrs White's house.

TASK 3. Are these sentences TRUE (A), FALSE (B) or NOT STATED (C)? Choose A, B or C.

1. Mrs. White's hobby is gardening.

A. True B. False C. Not Stated

2. The story happened in July.

A. True B. False C. Not Stated

3. When Mrs. White opened the door, she saw a man with flowers in his hand.

A. True B. False C. Not Stated

4. The flowers cost a lot.

A. True B. False C. Not Stated

5. The boy's flowers were from Mrs. White's garden.

A. True B. False C. Not Stated

TASK 4. Answer the questions about the text. Choose A, B or C.

6. What were Mrs. White's favourite flowers?

A. Lilies.

B. Roses.

C. She loved all her flowers.

7. Why did the boy come to Mrs. White's house?

A. He wanted to buy some flowers from her.

B. He wanted to help her in the garden.

C. He wanted to sell some flowers to her.

8. What was Mrs. White doing when she heard a knock on the door?

A. She was eating something.

B. She was drinking something.

C. She was sleeping.

9. Why did Mrs. White NOT want to buy any flowers?

A. They were too expensive.

B. They were not fresh enough.

C. She didn't need any flowers.

10. Why did the boy run away from Mrs. White's house?

A. Because he was afraid of her reaction.

B. Because he wanted to sell his flowers to another person.

C. Because it started to rain.

PART 3 GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY

GRAMMAR

TASK 5 Choose the correct option:

1. How many _____ are there in the cage?
A) mouse
B) mouses
C) mice
D) mices

2. Jim _____ to New York last week.
A) didn't travel
B) wasn't travel
C) doesn't travel
D) didn't travel

3. Cats are _____ than hamsters.
A) big
B) more bigger
C) bigger
D) biggest

4. _____ flat isn't very big but we like it.
A) us
B) you
C) him
D) our

5. _____ Terry got many friends at school?
A) do
B) has
C) does
D) have

TASK 6 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

6. It _____ in Moscow in summer. [NOT SNOW]
7. Sally's birthday is on the _____ of March. [TWO]
8. Tom _____ a pet show last week. [VISIT]
9. My parents _____ good pupils at school. [BE]
10. Ted _____ behind the tree now. [NOT HIDE]

VOCABULARY

TASK 7 Choose the correct word from the box to complete the sentences. 4 words are extra, you don't need to use them.

talented	weekend	career	opposite	abroad
semi-detached	modern	under	country	

1. Greg's school is _____ the bank.
2. We have a lot of technologies in the _____ world.
3. Jane wants to spend her _____ in the countryside.
4. Our _____ teacher often tells us about famous travelers and expeditions.
5. My cousins live in a/an _____ house in Greenwood Street.

TASK 8 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

6. My dad has a big _____ of coins. [COLLECT]
7. We didn't like the film because it was _____. [BORE]
8. "We will give a prize to our first _____", said the guide. [VISIT]
9. Pail wasn't _____ and fell off his bike. [CARE]
10. Henry's grandfather was a _____ on a big ship. [SAIL]

PART 3 WRITING

TASK 9

You have received a letter from your English-speaking pen friend, Maria.

I am going to visit Australia in summer and I feel so excited! I am going to see kangaroos and swim in the ocean!

What about you? How do you usually spend your summer holidays? Do you like travelling and why?

Where did you go last summer?

Write her a letter and answer her 3 questions.

Write 80 – 100 words. Remember the rules of letter writing. You don't need to write the address.

PART 4 SPEAKING (устное собеседование проводится учителем)

TASK 10 **Answer the following questions. Give full answers.**

1. Have you got a big family? Tell us about your family members.
2. What are your favourite subjects at school?
3. What are your hobbies?
4. Do you have many friends? Who is your best friend? Why?
5. What is your favourite season? Why?

ОТВЕТЫ И КРИТЕРИИ

PART 1 LISTENING

TASK 1

1 B 2 B 3 C 4 B 5 A

TASK 2

6 C 7 B 8 B 9 A 10 C

PART 2 READING

TASK 3

1 A 2 C 3 B 4 B 5 A

TASK 4

6 B 7 C 8 B 9 C 10 A

PART 3 GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY

GRAMMAR

TASK 5

1 C 2 D 3 C 4 D 5 B

TASK 6

6 DOESN'T SNOW

7 SECOND

8 VISITED

9 WERE

10 IS NOT HIDING

VOCABULARY

TASK 7

1 OPPOSITE

2 MODERN

3 WEEKEND

4 GEOGRAPHY

5 SEMI-DETACHED

TASK 8

6 COLLECTION

7 BORING

8 VISITOR

9 CAREFUL

10 SAILOR

КРИТЕРИИ ОЦЕНИВАНИЯ ПИСЬМА (TASK 9)

Указания к оцениванию	Баллы
K1 Выполнение коммуникативной задачи (Содержание)	
Даны полные ответы на три заданных вопроса	2
Даны ответы на заданные вопросы, но на один или два вопроса даны неполные ответы или ответ на один вопрос отсутствует	1
Задача не выполнена: дан полный ответ только на один вопрос или все предложения не по указанным вопросам или текст письма не соответствует указанному объему.	0
K2 Социокультурный аспект	
Нормы вежливости, принятые в английском языке, соблюдены полностью (обращение, прощальная фраза, подпись на отдельных строках и в соответствии с неофициальным стилем).	2
Нормы вежливости, принятые в английском языке, соблюдены частично (допускается 1 нарушение).	1
Нормы вежливости, принятые в английском языке, практически не соблюдены (более 1 нарушения)	0
K3 Организация текста	
Текст логично выстроен и верно разделен на абзацы. Средства логической связи использованы правильно. Ошибки в делении на абзацы отсутствуют.	2
Текст не всегда логичен (допущено не более 2-х логических ошибок или 2-х ошибок в использовании средств логической связи или 1 ошибка в делении на абзацы)	1
Текст выстроен нелогично или отсутствует деление на абзацы (допущено более 2-х логических ошибок или 2-х ошибок в использовании средств логической связи)	0
K4 Лексико-грамматическая сторона речи	
Ошибок практически нет (допускается 1 ошибка). Повторяющиеся ошибки учитываются один раз.	2
Отдельные ошибки, не препятствующие пониманию текста (не более 3-х ошибок в сумме). Повторяющиеся ошибки учитываются один раз.	1
Более 3-х ошибок, в том числе затрудняющие понимание текста. Повторяющиеся ошибки учитываются один раз.	0
K5 Орфографическая правильность речи	
Ошибки отсутствуют или отдельные ошибки, не препятствующие пониманию текста (допускается 1 ошибка). Повторяющиеся ошибки учитываются один раз.	2
Допущено 2-3 орфографические или пунктуационные ошибки	1
Более 3-х ошибок, в том числе препятствующие пониманию текста. Повторяющиеся ошибки учитываются один раз.	0
<i>Максимальный балл</i>	10

КРИТЕРИИ ОЦЕНИВАНИЯ УСТНОГО ЗАДАНИЯ (TASK 10)

Указания к оцениванию (ответы на вопросы 1 – 5)	Баллы
Дан полный ответ на поставленный вопрос (2-3 предложения); допущенные отдельные фонетические, лексические и грамматические погрешности не затрудняют понимания.	2
Дан неполный ответ на вопрос (1 предложение); допущенные отдельные фонетические, лексические и грамматические погрешности не затрудняют понимания.	1
Ответ на вопрос не дан или ответ не соответствует заданному вопросу, или ответ дан в виде слова или словосочетания, или допущенные фонетические, лексические и грамматические ошибки препятствуют пониманию ответа.	0
<i>Максимальный балл</i>	10

